May 4, 2021 City Council, Cheviot, Ohio

Page 1 of 1

Council President Kerry Smyth called the meeting to order at 7:30PM with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silent prayer.

Roll was then called, and the following members were in attendance:

Safety Services Director
Law Director
Council Ward 1
Council Ward 2
Council At Large

Safety Services Director Tom Braun and Law Director Kimberlee Rohr participated via Zoom.

Mr. Voss motioned to excuse the absences of Mr. Sunderhaus and Mr. Cunningham. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Richter and carried with a 5-0 voice vote.

Minutes from the April 20 meeting were approved with a motion by Mrs. Richter, second by Mrs. Zech and a 5-0 voice vote.

Police Chief Emmett Stone's first quarter police report was acknowledged and is on file with the clerk.

Administrative Reports:

- --Safety Services Director: Mr. Braun reports that we're still in need of some lifeguards to fill out the staff for this summer.
- -- Law Director: Mrs. Rohr had no report.

Other Business:

- -Financial disclosures are due May 17.
- -Twenty-four property maintenance orders were received.
- -Mr. Voss called a meeting of the finance committee to immediately follow the next council meeting on May 18 (7:45PM) to discuss the expiring \$3M tax levy.
- -President Smyth read the invitation to attend the plaque dedication in honor of Assistant Marshall Albert Schmitt, who was killed in the line of duty in 1921. The dedication ceremony will be held at city hall on May 28 at 9:30AM. Those wanting to attend should RSVP to bklein@cheviot.org by May 15. The Memorial Day parade will follow the dedication.
- -Mrs. Richter noted the great turnout at this past weekend's Westside Market.

Seeing no further business before this Council, motion for adjournment was made by Mrs. Richter. Mrs. Hardig seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.

Jenny Eilermann, Clerk of Council

Kerry Smyth, President of Council